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NO RETURN TO OLD HOUSING TARGET
LOCAL MP CONFIRMS NO REQUIREMENT TO BASE HOUSING FIGURE ON REVOKED SOUTH EAST PLAN
Basingstoke MP Maria Miller and representatives from Basingstoke groups SOLVE and SWAG have met Brandon Lewis Planning Minister who confirmed that the old Government house building target had been axed and should not form a basis for any new Local Plan.
The Planning Inspector’s initial response to the new Basingstoke Local Plan raised fears that higher house building numbers would be demanded because the Inspector referred to the old South East Plan figures. The Minister confirmed this was not the case and that the number of houses to be built would be decided by Local Borough Councillors, based on their objective assessment, rather than by the Government or the Planning Inspector.
Concerns had been raised following the Planning Inspector’s written reference to the old South East Plan’s annual target of 945 homes per year, whereas the new draft Local Plan sets out a figure of 748 which has been agreed by locally elected representatives. 
The meeting with the Minister was arranged by Maria following discussions with SWAG and SOLVE regarding the right level of house building for the Borough, which is of equal concern to residents on the east and the west of Basingstoke. 
Maria said: “The Minister put our minds at rest that the South East Plan has been revoked and that the Government has axed its top-down housing targets. The Planning Inspector was not signalling a return to the levels of house building imposed on Basingstoke in the past. It’s clear that Basingstoke faces severe constraints on the number of houses that can be built. Record levels of house building in the past put our roads, schools, 
water supply and sewage disposal under unsustainable pressure. That is why our Local Plan is so clear that house building can only go ahead when we have the money in place to improve local services like roads, schools and medical care.
“I am working with SWAG and SOLVE for the best possible outcome for Basingstoke as a whole. We are passionate about the future of the Borough and cannot return to the unsustainable development that we had in the past.”
- Ends –

For further information please contact Maria on 07912 717411 or email   maria.miller.mp@parliament.uk
Notes to Editors
The residents’ groups’ representatives were Clive Pinder and Peter Bloyce from SOLVE and Geoff Burnes and Stafford Napier from SWAG.
Clive Pinder of SOLVE said: “It is good to see our MP working with residents’ groups to hold national and local government to account for their commitment to localism, sustainable development and protecting our countryside. This is a clear message to BDBC that they must honour and fight for the evidence based housing targets approved by residents.”
 Stafford Napier of SWAG said: “We were particularly encouraged by the Minister’s endorsement of the practice guidance issued by his Department in March 2014. This stated that past over-supply of housing could be taken into account when setting housing numbers, stressed the importance of bringing brownfield land into use for housing, and reinforced the importance of ensuring that infrastructure must be provided to support new development. We expect this Ministerial endorsement to encourage our Council to defend its housing number target robustly.”
